2705 S. We English Court,
Portlamd 1, Oregon,
October 1, 1955.

Honorable Anthocny T. Lausi,
Director, Office of Territories,
Ue 5. Interior Department,
Washington 28, D. C.

Dear Mr. lausi:

You probably know that Henry Coe and Doctor Thompson are on their
way to Washington to attend the Seventh Mental Hospital Institute to be
held there Cctober 3rd-6th and whatever else, They did not say anything
to me, but I heard a little about it on the grapevine Thursday and Friday.
Nice going!

I found out a little more about Doctor Thompson's residency in neu-
rology. It seems that he will have to spend part of the year at the VA
hospital and the rest at the Multnomah County Fospital., He will get paid
by each hospital for the time spent there. The latter also provides some
maintenance. T believe that he should be replaced by a full time,licensed,
board certified psychiatrist here immediately.

Tt seems like I cant' win. What happened this past week appeared to
have been designed to offset what they surmised I might have said to Messrs.
Coulter and Junge or to, respond to what the two latter might have said to

them or to OOTT%SPOHd/W%dt the two latter might have been told by them.
¥rs. Dunson was there only on Monday and Wednesday. The other three were
there all five days. During the past week Miss Celorie was sent in to ne.
Mrs. Dunson and Mrs. Blake were not sent in at all., As I recall, Miss Cel=-
orie answered the phone every time I buzzed and protested that they were
t00 busy end when she came in complained about how busy they were. Twice,
VMrs., Mickelson came in herself and stated that she came in becaug hev were
"in a bind"®. That was to imply that the rest were too busy and/iﬁ&y were all
too buby. Tt could be that they all actually were too busy doing things for
Henry “Yoe and Doctor Thompson. They probably do need more help. I need my
own clerical assistant.

Please let me know if my letter of 9/ /88/55 in reply to yours of 9/22/55
and copies of mine to sister of 4/28/52, 5/14/52, 10/20/54 and sister's to
me in the case of Olaf Iverson, deceased, #2430 were received in your office.
Also my letter of 9/28/55 in reply to yours of 9/23/55 in the case of Albert
Sylvester Rogers, deceased, #1675, I have a feeling that they did not like
to see those go out and am wondering if they were mailed.

Weyne apparently is still hiding out. If the auditors do not find out
more than they are going to be shown and told, they will not see or learn muche

Very sincerely yours,

George Ff/glllar, 1e Do



